From: RANATUNGA, Hilda (IMPERIAL COLLEGE HEALTHCARE NHS TRUST)

 Sent:
 26 May 2023 08:37

 To:
 Elaine Quigley

 Cc:
 Planning Planning

Subject: OBJECTION TO ADDITIONAL FLATS BUILDED AT SEARLE HOUSE AND BENJAMIN

Importance: High



Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing in to put forward my objection to additional flats being built at Searle House and Benjamin House. These additional flats will not benefit the local community as they will be sold to foreign investors and rent out to foreign people coming to the UK.

Others objectives are:

- Scaffolding everywhere which will effect quality and enjoyment of residents living of both houses.
- Very nosy site with trucks, machinery effecting the quality life every day and dust effecting health of residents.
- Light into our flats will be effected. My flat is bright and do not want the light into my flat to be effected.
- $\hbox{-} There will be workmen everywhere, I will feel less secured as we will not know who is coming into our building. \\$
- At present there is not enough bins for our rubbish and they overflowing, with additional residents will create hazardous environment for the residents living there.
- At present some flats invaded by rodent, with bins overflowing there will be more mice running around, not good for health of the residents.

After going through the pandemic we the residents at Searle House just want a good quality of life and enjoy living at our flat without any disturbance. Due to the pandemic a lot of the resident do suffered from anxiety do not want any further disturbance to our lift. I work for the Health Service and need my good night sleep, rest during my off day to effective do my work.

I would appreciate if you take all the above in consideration when deciding whether to award the planning permission to build these extra flats. I would like to stress that these additional flats will not benefit the local community.

Yours sincerely	
Hilda Ranatunga	
*************************	****

